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Any person who decides to appeal any decision of the PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD/LOCAL PLANNING AGENCY with 
respect to any matter considered at this meeting will need a record of the proceedings and for such purpose may need to ensure that a 
verbatim record of the proceedings is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be 
based.//LB 

5. DISCUSSION ON DRAFT AMENDMENTS TO 155.5302 – FENCES 
AND WALLS  

 
 This is to discuss a draft text amendment compiled by staff that includes 

several minor amendments to this section. 
 
NOTE: See above for Board discussion for both agenda items #4 and #5. 

 
6. TEXT AMENDMENTS TO ZONING CODE 
  
 Staff is recommending a text amendment in order to add a use-specific 

standards.  The new standard applies city-wide to City and CRA 
owned/leased property, ensuring that these publicly owned spaces are 
open, safe and accessible to people of all ages.   

 
Mr. Keester-O’Mills stated that the City is proposing to add a new standard that will be 
applicable to City or CRA properties so that any such facility that is open to the general 
public would prohibit certain groups depending on the kind of event. For example, a cigar 
show or liquor show would have to prohibit the attendance of minors. 
 
Mr. Stacer asked for clarification that a vendor on public property would not be 
precluded from selling alcohol.  
 
Mr. Keester-O’Mills confirmed this. 
 
Mr. Hill asked if this means that minors would be prohibited from attending the gun show 
at the Emma Lou Olsen center. 
 
Mr. Keester-O’Mills confirmed this. He clarified, however, that this would not only be 
about gun shows but would extend to other kinds of events as well. 
 
Ms. Eaton asked if this would hypothetically impact alcohol use at the the civic center for 
a wedding reception. 
 
Mr. Keester-O’Mills responded that it would not because the consumption of alcohol is 
not impacted by this amendment.  
 
Ms. Jackson asked again about the consumption of alcohol at events. 
 
Mr. Keester-O’Mills reiterated that the consumption of alcohol at special events would 
not be impacted by this.  
 

MOTION by Tony Hill and second by Joan Kovac to recommend approval of the text 
amendments as proposed by staff. All voted in favor. 

 
 


